## Headteacher: Leonore Fernandes

The Federation of St Joseph's Catholic Junior, Infant and Nursery Schools



22<sup>nd</sup> November 2021

Dear Parents/Carers,

We have been fortunate to secure an activity holiday for Year 6 and have provisionally booked places with PGL at their Marchants Hill Centre in Surrey from Friday 25th – Monday 28<sup>th</sup> March 2022.

www.pgl.co.uk/en-gb/adventure-holidays/centres/marchants-hill

This is a weekend visit in the Spring term, leaving on Friday and returning Monday. The social and educational benefits from these trips are manifold and are gained from exciting on-site activities, which include zip wire, archery, trapeze, shooting, abseiling, climbing, camp craft, hiking, low ropes, challenge course and evening activities such as scavenger hunt, quiz night and a campfire.

The cost will be approximately £200.00 per child and this covers insurance, accommodation, three meals a day, transport to and from the site and professional instruction for a wide variety of activities. If you are in receipt of benefits related free-school-meals, then please contact Mr Defty - <a href="mailto:assistanthead@st-josephs-jun.croydon.sch.uk">assistanthead@st-josephs-jun.croydon.sch.uk</a>

We hope that by spreading the cost over the coming months that the financial burden will not be too great for any family and the whole of Year 6 will be able to attend.

We need to confirm the booking as soon as possible, so would you please complete the Google Form <a href="https://forms.gle/BH3tZrW6o7YwRFz27">https://forms.gle/BH3tZrW6o7YwRFz27</a> by Friday 10th December. A deposit of £40 is required at this stage and can be paid on Parent Pay. Further payments must be made in regular instalments between January and March 2022 and will again be on Parent Pay.

Please note that the deposit is non-refundable as the PGL centre charges a booking fee upfront. If you withdraw after the 14<sup>th</sup> January 2022, you will still be liable to make the full payment for this trip.

If you have any concerns you would like to discuss regarding the trip please do not hesitate to contact Mr Defty.

Yours sincerely,

Mr Defty
<u>Assistant Headteacher</u>
assistanthead@st-josephs-jun.croydon.sch.uk

